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DRAFT MEMO FOR RI GHG STAKEHOLDER COMMENT






Still, much more needs to be done in Rhode Island and in other states and provinces to meet the 2010 and 2020 targets, let alone to begin to address the Governors’ and Premiers’ long-term target of 75-85% reductions.

Rhode Island is presently exploring other avenues of GHG reduction in Rhode Island that we would encourage other states and provinces to also examine, such as

Electricity and Energy Efficiency Initiatives Under Development:
· Comprehensive gas and oil energy efficiency programs.

· Enhancing residential and commercial building codes, and putting in place efficiency standards for school construction.

· Looking at back-up rates, net metering, and interconnection issues to facilitate more combined heat and power, and distributed generation.

· A campaign to identify and permit sites for wind development in Rhode Island.

Transportation Initiatives In Development:
· Vehicle mile reduction programs, such as smart growth, VMT-based insurance, parking cash outs for mass transit, and mass transit enhancements.

· Initiatives for passenger vehicles to complement Pavley, such as incentives for hybrids, education, feebates, and preferential parking for efficient vehicles

Other Initiatives Under Development:
· Solid waste program, such as pay-as-you-throw, and changing commercial contracting arrangements.

· Implementing the forestry programs from our study and workshop.

· Environmentally preferable purchasing executive order.

· Public outreach and education campaign.

· Working with cities and towns to adopt state government executive orders and other initiatives.

We recommend the initiatives we have already undertaken as well as those under development to other states and provinces as best practices to pursue GHG reductions in the various sectors.  That said, we recognized in our Plan and continue to recognize that there are a wide range of GHG reduction options that can be more efficiently and effectively implemented collectively, at a regional or even federal level, than by individual states and provinces alone.  We list some of those areas that we believe worthy of attention.

Regionally:

· Developing a regional education and public awareness campaign using radio, television, and print media..
· Examining adaptation strategies.
· Examining increasing gas taxes to incentivize efficiency and as a funding source for other GHG reduction initiatives.
Federally:

· Improving gasoline mileage standard for vehicles and SUVs.

· Strengthening and expanding appliance and equipment energy standards.

· Continued support and expansion of Energy Star.

· Establishing GHG related cap and trade programs.

· Examining increasing gas taxes or establishing a carbon tax to incentivize efficiency and as funding source for other GHG reduction initiatives.

· Eliminating small business tax deduction for SUVs.

(Note: Here we address question 5 on standardized GHG emissions inventory)

Maintaining a regional GHG emissions inventory can theoretically help each state to track its progress in meeting its own statewide emissions goals and targets, and can help the region as a whole to track progress in meeting the Governors’ and Premiers’ emissions targets for New England and Eastern Canada.  While updating and reporting on the inventory annually would be best, it should occur no less frequently than every three to five years.  Also, it will be important that whoever maintains the inventory is able to report data in a manner consistent with the way each individual state has set up its targets.  For instance, Rhode Island’s baseline and targets in the electricity sector correspond to the amount of electricity consumed in Rhode Island, while other states’ targets are based on the amount of electricity produced in the state.  Similar differences of methodology and assumptions exist in other sectors, such as forestry.  These differences of methodology and assumptions pose more significant problems for the region than just the inventory, and need to be worked out.  

In addition to maintaining the inventory and being able to produce statewide and regional data aggregated by sector, fuel type, and end use, the region needs to develop a separate tracking system in order to track each initiative implemented in each state.  This more micro tracking is different than the macro level tracking consistent with the regional GHG inventory.  This micro level tracking is important for determining whether each initiative is actually working according to its design assumptions.  

Moreover, at least in the next few years, as programs are being rolled out and ramped up, the GHG savings will be too small to be clearly reflected in the macro numbers.  But even when the impacts are larger and the inventory and macro tracking data do show the changes, we’ll still need consistent program level tracking across the states in order to measure the contributions of the various initiatives that all the states have worked so hard to put in place.  Clearly, there can be a role for the NEGC-ECP in assisting with this effort as well.

Thank you for putting out this document for our comment, and for your leadership to date.

If you have any questions or comments regarding the RI GHG Stakeholders’ comments above, you can contact us through our facilitator, Dr. Jonathan Raab.
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March 24, 2006





To:	The Conference of New England Governors and Eastern Canadian Premiers


From: 	RI GHG Stakeholder Group


Re:	Comments on Climate Change Action Plan: 2006 Discussion Paper





The Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholder Group, in this memo, provides feedback on the Climate Change Action Plan: 2006 Discussion Paper.  





The RI GHG Stakeholder process began in 2001 and developed the first comprehensive GHG reduction plan in New England designed to meet the New England Governors’ and Eastern Premiers’ GHG reduction targets for 2010 and 2020.  Unlike other New England states, the RI GHG Stakeholder Group has remained fully intact beyond the plan development phase and has worked over the past five year to assist in the design and adoption of the GHG reduction options identified in its Plan.  





(Note: Here we address questions 1-4, and 6-8)





To date, the Stakeholder Group has successfully catalyzed the adoption and implementation of many significant reduction options, including:





Electricity and Energy Efficiency Initiatives Taken:


The Renewable Energy Standard (aka RPS) which requires that 16% of electricity consumed in RI come from renewable energy resources by 2020.


An Executive Order issued by the Governor which requires LEED Standards (silver or better) and cost effective energy efficiency in all new state buildings and facilities.


Appliance efficiency standards for consumer goods.


Pilot projects to reduce fossil energy use in large and small commercial buildings and facilities through, respectively, instituting a new ESCO-based program and piggybacking on an existing electric utility program.


Performance-based and streamlined emissions standards for distributed generation, including combined heat and power (developed, but final rules not yet determined).


Rhode Island also has pre-existing system benefit charges for electricity energy efficiency and renewable energy.





Transportation Initiatives Taken:


The adoption by RI of CA-LEV and the California GHG Reduction Standards (aka Pavley) for passenger vehicles.


An Executive Order issued by the Governor requiring the purchase of efficient and/or alternative fuels vehicles for state fleets, as well as proper vehicle operation and maintenance practices.





Other Initiatives Taken:


A study and workshop on GHG related options for both urban and rural forestry management practices.





These initiatives, when fully implemented, move Rhode Island a long way toward meeting the 2010 and 2020 standards, and we encourage other states and provinces that haven’t explored any of these initiatives to do so.  In 2005, the US EPA recognized Rhode Islanders’ hard work and progress when it awarded the RI GHG Stakeholder Group EPA's Climate Protection Award. 




















Stakeholder Members





Audubon Society of Rhode Island


Brown University


Conservation Law Foundation


Department of Administration


Environment Northeast


National Grid


Nat. Fed’n of Independent Businesses


New England Gas Company


Northern RI Chamber of Commerce


Oil Heat Institute of RI


Providence Chamber of Commerce


RI Business Roundtable


RI Dept. of Environmental Management


RI Dept. of Transportation


RI Economic Development Corporation


RI League of Cities and Towns


RI Public Interest Research Group


RI Public Transit Authority


RI Public Utilities and Carriers


RI Society of Env. Professionals


RI State Energy Office


RI Statewide Planning


Save The Bay


Sierra Club


Smaller Business Assoc. New England


Sustainability Coalition


The Energy Council of Rhode Island


University of Rhode Island
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